
MYC ELECTION OF OFFICERS
In accordance with Article IV of the Mayor’s Youth Council Bylaws 

the youth council is responsible for voting of officers.  

• Chair • Historian

• Vice Chair • Communications 

• Secretary • Executive Committee

As of December 11, 2023 the Historian resigned.  MYC is 
holding an election for the unexpired term of Historian.  



Who is eligible to run for office? 

• Anyone can run, however it is preferred that 

officers have previous experience on the Youth 

Council as a voting Youth Councilmember.  

• The Youth Council member must state that they 

are willing to fulfill all Officer duties as stated in 

the bylaws.  



MYC HISTORIAN

• Attend all chapter meetings. 

• Take photos at meetings/events, if unable 

to attend assign responsibility to a 

committee member in attendance.   

• Responsible for Annual Yearbook to 

include pictures and other memorabilia 

from each event/activity.  

• Attend Executive Committee meetings. 

• Provide Assistant City Secretary copy of 

all photographs of documented 

meetings/events.  

• Work closely with Communications 

officer to provide photographs for social 

media uploads.   

• Responsible for maintain the History of 

the Mayor’s Youth Council. 

• Mentor members. 



MYC EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

The above listed officers shall comprise the Executive Committee and shall be responsible 

for the duties below.

• Shall meet prior to each regular Youth Council meeting. 

• Have the right to determine the agenda of Youth Council meetings with the Staff Liaison, 

Mayor, and/or City Council. 

• Aid in preparation of the Annual Report and annual Yearbook.



OFFICER ELECTION PROCESS

Each candidate will need to make a statement to the Mayor’s Youth Council stating their name and 

expressing their interest in the particular position.

Once all candidates have spoken for a particular position a vote will be taken, on paper, and submitted to 

staff liaison.  The staff liaison will then tabulate the votes and announce the winners of all positions.   

At the end of the meeting all officers selected will meet for five to ten minutes to discuss a future date 

and time in July for an officer workshop.  




